



FOI Lead 2nd Floor, Heslop House Birmingham Children's Hospital Birmingham B4 6NH

Email: foi@bch.nhs.uk
Telephone: 0121 333 8954

Our ref: FOI/2250 21 September 2015

Jon Belvedere Request-287329-4b302da0@whatdotheyknow.

Dear Mr Belvedere

Thank you for your email dated 21/08/2015.

1. How much ketamine do you have on the premises?

This information is not recorded centrally therefore it is not possible to tell you how much is on the premises. In order to comply with your request we would need to review all the Controlled Drug registers held by the relevant departments across the entire Trust and extract the data for the purposes of this request. We estimate that this piece of work is likely to take more than 18 hours to complete and we are therefore applying an exemption under Section 12 of the Freedom of Information Act.

2. How many patients have been treating for use of illegal drugs or had traces of illegal drugs in their body.

As no time period has been stipulated, the data provided is for the period 01/04/2004-31/07/2015. We do not have a specific code for illegal drugs therefore the number is approximate.

Inpatient Admissions

Total	123
-------	-----

For the ED attendances data is available from 20/10/2014. Again as we do not have a specific code for illegal drugs the number is approximate.

ED attendances where not admitted (from 20/10/14 only)

Total	7
-------	---

3. Has there been any sexual affairs between members of staff at your organisation.

We do not record this information.

Please let me know if you require more details or further clarification.

If you are unhappy with the Trust's response you can appeal to the Trust by writing to:

Mr David Melbourne Chief Finance Officer and Deputy Chief Executive Ladywood House Birmingham Children's Hospital NHS Foundation Trust Steelhouse Lane Birmingham B4 6NH

If you then remain dissatisfied, you have the right under section 50 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 to apply to the Information Commissioner to seek resolution to the matter. Further details can be found on their website: www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk/
Please quote your FOI number on any correspondence you have with us.

Yours sincerely

FOI Lead/Publication Scheme Co-ordinator